

125 N. West Street Alexandria, VA 22314-2754

WWW.FRA.ORG 800-FRA-1924 703-683-1400 Fax: 703-549-6610

January 26, 2023

The Honorable Jon Tester Chairman Senate Veterans' Affairs Committee 311 Hart Senate Office Building Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Tester:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports the VA Clinician Appreciation, Recruitment, Education, Expansion, and Retention Support (CAREERS) Act (S.10) that would bolster the recruitment and retention of clinicians, particularly those in rural areas, at the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA).

The Association appreciates your dedication to veterans' issues. The FRA point of contact is Theo Lawson, Assistant Director of Legislative Programs, at <a href="mailto:TheoL@fra.org">TheoL@fra.org</a>

Sincerely,

U John R. Davis

Director, Legislative Programs